LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors' Meeting

July 28, 2014  Texas Agrilife Extension Meeting Room

Board Members:

Present -  Rich Bradley, Pete Bryant, Elizabeth Bowerman, Art Williams, David Reel, Marie Miller, Kim Wright

Absent – Toni Allison, Nancy Fitzpatrick, Brian Trock, Henry Hahn, Janet Hahn, Carol Landry

Guests – Doris Stone and Dexter Dochnauer, current students

               Chris Wiemers, County Extension Agent

Quorum present - yes

Call to Order---Rich called the meeting to order at 6 PM.

Approval of Minutes---The minutes from the June 23, 2014 meeting were sent out via e-mail.  There were some corrections made prior to this meeting.  David moved the minutes be accepted; Art seconded.  Motion passed.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report---David reported that there were no checks written or any transactions made since the last report in June.  The ending balance is the same---$5771.73.  Rich reminded David that the chapter needs to pay for the Traveling Trunk permit through Texas Parks and Wildlife.  David will contact Pat Gonzer about sending a check for $53 to her before she leaves on August 8th.

Old Business:

a.  Communications---Marie reported that the web page has been updated.  She said that she usually posts the minutes from the Board meetings on the site.  She has added the information for the State Meeting at Mo Ranch.  Rich asked Marie if there was a way to find out how many hits our site receives each month.  She said she would look into that.  More pictures and scrapbook material needs to be posted on the site.

b.  By the Numbers---Rich reported that 7705 volunteer hours and 973.75 advanced training hours were reported at the last chapter meeting.

c.  Membership Directory Update---Marie reported that Art gave her the names of the students that have dropped out of the current class.  She said she has not received any more requests from members to exclude them from the directory, which is posted under the Members Only link on our website.

d.  State Meeting Fund Raising Project---Elizabeth reported that she has a committee, which includes Doris Stone and Mary Ann Richey.  Michelle Haggerty finally sent Elizabeth the names of previous chairs who could help her.  Coco Brennan also sent names.  However, Elizabeth has not heard back from last year's chair.  Elizabeth is requesting that each chapter donate 8 items for the silent auction.  She wants to be recognized to speak at the next chapter meeting to ask for donations.  She will need to speak prior to the guest speaker before too many people leave the meeting.  Elizabeth said the biggest challenge will be to get enough of our chapter members to attend the State Meeting so that they can help with this project.  She might be able to get the hosting chapter (Hill Country) to lend us some helpers.  She will need help early Friday morning to get things set up.  Pete said he would help.  Elizabeth said we need nature-themed items.  Chris Wiemers said he makes bird houses out of old barn wood; he will make some if he has the time.  Barry Brupbacher is also a good woodworker.  Pete mentioned donating Gorge passes for 10 as an auction item.  Any art work, books, home-made items, even Wildflower Center passes, would make good auction items.  We could ask Flo Oxley for seeds to package and put up for auction.  There were lots of good ideas offered. 

e.  Storage Unit Update---Rich reported that he checked the unit to see how hot it got at around 2 PM one day.  He said it was not too bad.  He did not see any evidence of critters getting into the unit.  David said it gets really dusty in there, so he sweeps it out when he can.

f.  Officer Positions for 2015---Henry was absent; no report.

g.  Committees and Board Make-Up for 2015---Pete had nothing to report.

New Business:

a.  Arbor Day---Arbor Day is Saturday, October 18th.  The chapter wants to be involved, but what about including a county-wide extension office involvement?  It would include the Master Naturalists, Master Gardeners, with Chris Wiemers as our agent.  He could talk about oak wilt.  Carol Wilson could do a presentation on native plants.  Art said we should do more---leading tours, our water testing program, planting demos, etc.  We could give away our little Lindheimer houses and bags of free mulch.   Art volunteered to chair this project.  He will brainstorm ideas.  He said we will need at least 20-25 people to work on this to make it a success.  Art will talk with Kelly Eby, urban forester, about what we can do for Arbor Day.

b.  Information on 2014 Annual Meeting---The State Meeting information is on the website now.

c.  Advisor Award Nominations---The nominations can be for current or previous chapter advisors (i.e. Chris Wiemers or Glenn Avriett).  We will pursue this because the forms need to be in by September 1st.  Jane Miller will chair this.  Jane also told Rich that the Sophienburg Museum is asking our chapter to be a sponsor/partner in order to get grant money.  They are not asking for money from our chapter.  Jane will explain more on this later at the August Board Meeting.

e.  Open to the Floor---Chris Wiemers reported that he can never reach Michelle Haggerty.  He did say that the background checks are mandatory and that everyone who is involved with any program through the Extension Service is required to have a current background check on file with the State.  Rich said there is no official form right now (the previous form is no longer being used).  Art said that Brian Trock should have all members' status in a database.  Elizabeth said that we need someone other than Brian to keep track of the checks because it is too much for Brian to do with all of the hours' reporting he does each month.  She thinks someone else should take on this responsibility.

Chris also reported that he cannot get good attendance at seminars or talks that he conducts in the New Braunfels part of the county.  He will concentrate his efforts in other parts of Comal County, where he gets better attendance.  He will soon do a talk at Tye Preston Library.

Comments and Adjourn:  David moved that the meeting be adjourned; Elizabeth seconded.  Motion passed.  Meeting was adjourned at 7 PM.

Next Meeting:  Monday, August 25th, 6 PM at Agrilife.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

